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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT COMMISSION  
 

Public Comments are now being considered on the City’s 
Substantial Amendment to the Consolidated Plan 2008 Action 

Plan that includes the new Homelessness Prevention and Rapid 
Re-Housing Program (HPRP). The Homelessness Prevention and 
Rapid Re-Housing Program is part of the American Recovery and 
Reinvestment Act of 2009.  HPRP are federal funds which can be 

used to provide financial assistance, housing relocation and 
housing stabilization services to persons who are homeless or 

who are at risk of homelessness. This Amendment is required by 
the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 
as a condition for receiving HPRP funds. Once the City receives 
approval from HUD, the City intends to contract for services with 

not for profit agency(s) that serve the target population.  

 

The Substantial Amendment can be reviewed at the City’s CDBG 
website:  http://www.cityofmadison.com/cdbg/whatsnew.htm. 

Please provide comments before Wednesday, April 22, 2009, by 
contacting the CDBG office at (608) 267-0740 or 

cdbg@cityofmadison.com. 
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